
   KWALIKUM CHRONICLES 
                          #5 MAY, 2025 

We would like to acknowledge that Kwalikum Secondary School resides on Coast Salish Territory and 
within the shared territory of the Snaw’naw’as and Qualicum First Nations. 

              

MESSAGE FROM THE ADMIN TEAM 
Uy Skweyul, and welcome to May.  

The month of April was filled with opportunities to make connections as a school community and set the stage 
for some important changes moving forward. On April 28th our staff participated in a professional 
development session on belonging and a review of the Ministry of Educations 2025 Racism Response 
guidelines. They really worked together on establishing some tangibles that will continue to make our school 
an inclusive and safe place for everyone. On May 5th the school participated in a school wide walk to mark the 
National Day of Awareness and remembrance for the Missing & Murdered Indigenous Women, Girls and 
2SLGBTQI+ people (MMIWG2S). With drumming and reverence, we did our part to help make the invisible, 
visible. Thank you to the community partners, school and district staff that helped to make this happen. 
Moving forward this month, we are looking forward to engaging with staff, students and parents around our 
new start times for next year and our code of conduct.  

 

As we continue the transition into warmer weather, we would like to remind everyone to drive safely and to 
be mindful of the multitude of transportation methods out there these days. Many students are riding bikes, 
scooters, skateboards and walking, so please be mindful, especially during heavy congestion times of the day.  

 

This month we would like to send a special thanks to our meals program which provided 2079 lunches for both 
the students of KSS and QBES. The program continues to grow and is such a welcome addition to our school.  

 

As always, should you have any questions or concerns please reach out anytime! 

hay ch q'a 

KSS Admin Team 

Andrew, Paisley and Sarah 

 

DATES TO REMEMBER 
MAY 

6th   PAC Meeting, 7pm, Library 
16th   Conferencing Adjustment Day 
19th   Victoria Day 
 
JUNE 

7th   Prom at Cuckoo Trattoria & Pizzeria 
11th   Grad Walk 



23rd   Final Day for Students 
26th   Commencement Ceremony 
 

WEDNESDAY SCHEDULE 

Wednesday, May 7th  Day 2 (BADC) 

Wednesday, May 14th   Day 1 (ABCD) 

Wednesday, May 21st  Day 2 (BADC) 

Wednesday, May 28th  Day 1 (ABCD) 

 

2025 SUMMER EXPLORE YOUR CAREER OPTIONS 
Explore your career options is a three-week summer program where students can gain valuable training/ 
certifications and work experience in the Trades, Health and Human Services and other certificate-based 
industries. In the first week, students will complete Level 1 First Aid/ Food Safe/WHIMIS training, tour local 
post-secondary campuses- VIU and NIC, visit local industry employers, participate in WorkSafe workshops and 
collaborate with the Parksville Career Centre to build resumes and other employment skills. The second and 
third weeks, student will be placed in a work experience with local employers based on their chosen field. 
Through this program students will receive a 4-credit elective course and fulfill some of the requirements for 
the HeadStart/ Dual Credit programs.  Please see the attached expression of interest forms attached.  

 

Explore Your Career Options 2025 Intake 

Explore the Trades Program Itinerary 

 

GRADUATION INFORMATION 
All parents/caregivers with a student graduating in 2025 are invited to send emails to 
kssparentgrad@gmail.com and follow the KSS Prom Facebook Group at KSS Prom 
Facebook Page or the Grad Parent Instagram at Kwalikum Secondary School Grad 
Parents. All information is also posted on the KSS website here. Help spread the word!  

 

Prom is being held on June 7th, 2025 at Cuckoo Trattoria and Pizzeria. 

Commencement is being held on June 26th at KSS. 

 

Grad Fees are now posted in School Cash Online. If you have not received a notification, please sign into your 
account here. Grad Fees are as follows:  

Commencement - $60 (overdue) 

Prom -$150 (Due May 15th) 

Guest Fee - $100 (Due May 17th) 

 

SCHOOL BUS REGISTRATION FOR THE 2025/26 SCHOOL YEAR IS NOW OPEN! 

Go to the Qualicum School District Transportation website to access the online application form. Get your application in 
before the end of this school year for the best opportunity to secure a spot for you child and to avoid extra fees. 

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1WyUDfvT4oU0_I6g7fx10tauI1MhRsBUC/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1WyUDfvT4oU0_I6g7fx10tauI1MhRsBUC/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1bJuPe3in62Q-Xx9p9YC1-cVfvID7xB9b/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1bJuPe3in62Q-Xx9p9YC1-cVfvID7xB9b/view?usp=sharing
mailto:kssparentgrad@gmail.com
https://www.facebook.com/groups/1571449010070445/?rdid=32WRwe2TxJCoXp56&share_url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.facebook.com%2Fshare%2FhwZXjPH4gvVNDCuu%2F
https://www.facebook.com/groups/1571449010070445/?rdid=32WRwe2TxJCoXp56&share_url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.facebook.com%2Fshare%2FhwZXjPH4gvVNDCuu%2F
https://www.instagram.com/kss.grad.parents_2025/?igsh=MXc5a3luMWpnamVmZA%3D%3D
https://www.instagram.com/kss.grad.parents_2025/?igsh=MXc5a3luMWpnamVmZA%3D%3D
https://www.sd69.bc.ca/school/KSS/students/graduation/Pages/default.aspx#/=
https://www.schoolcashonline.com/
https://www.sd69.bc.ca/About/Transportation/Pages/default.aspx#/=


 

Bussing Fee Summary Table 

 

ELIGIBLE RIDER 
FEES 

COURTESY 
RIDER FEES 

Early - between April 1st   - June 30th  Free $175.00* 

Late - between July 1st - July 31st  $25.00* $225.00* 

Late - after August 1st  $50.00* $275.00* 

 

*Parents and caregivers who believe these fees will cause financial hardship in their household are encouraged to speak 
to their school principal about fee relief. Options may include partial or even full fee waivers, depending on need, which 
will then be communicated by the principal to the Transportation Department. 

REGISTRATION PROCESSING TIMELINES 

April – June 30 only Eligible bus pass applications will be processed, on a first come/first served basis. 

o If a bus reaches capacity, an Eligible Rider wait list will be created.  You will be notified if you are put on a 
wait list.  

o Courtesy rider applications received during this time will not be processed until after July 1. 
o Exact bus route information will be distributed to families before the first day of school through My Ride K-12 

website and App. 

July 1- onwards Courtesy, as well as late Eligible bus pass applications will be processed on a first come/first served 
basis as space is available on the bus route(s) requested. 

o Courtesy riders that are offered a space on the bus will be notified and asked to pay the necessary 
fees.  When payment is received the application will be finalized. If payment is not made within 5 business 
days of being offered the space, the application will be re-dated and put back into the queue.  

o If a bus reaches capacity, a wait list will be created. You will be notified if you are put on a wait list.  
o Exact bus route information will be distributed to families before the first day of school through My Ride K-12 

website and App. 

Applications received after Sept 1 will be considered on a wait list and only accepted on a first come first served 
basis as space on busses allow. 

*** Have you lost any items on the bus? There is a bus lost and found at the bus shop at 1365 Springhill Road 
in Parksville. Feel free to stop by anytime between 7-10 AM, 1-5 PM to search for any lost items. At the end of 
the year, all remaining items are donated to the local SOS. 

 

PARENT ADVISORY COUNCIL (PAC) 
All schools in the Qualicum School District (QSD) have a Parent Advisory Council (PAC). The Parents Advisory 
Council is the official voice of parents for formal participation in school affairs. All KSS parents are 
automatically members of PAC. The PAC executive ensure that parents interests are represented and that 
good communication between home & school is maintained. 

 

PAC meetings are intended to provide opportunities within each school community for parents/guardians to 
engage in dialogue with the principal (or designate) around matters affecting the school. Meetings also 
provide important information to schools and the District around matters impacting students’ learning and 
overall school experience.  



 

The Role of the Parents Advisory Council 

• To advise the principal and staff on parents' views on any matter relating to the school - programs, 
policies, plans, activities and problems. 

• To communicate with parents and to promote cooperation between home and school in providing for 
the education of children. 

• To assist parents in accessing the system and to provide advocacy support for parents. 

 

***The KSS PAC is looking for new members. Elections will be held at the next meeting. Please come out 
and join us on May 6th @6:00pm in the KSS Library! 

 

VOLUNTEERING AT THE SCHOOL  

If you are a volunteer for the school community in any capacity (i.e. coach, parent driver for sports, 
chaperoning), it is required that you have a current Criminal Record Check on file. We have simplified this 
process by making it available online. Once approved, they are valid for 5 years. Please contact the school 
office for more information.  

 

ERASE TRAINING FOR FAMILIES 
• May 7 – Establishing Safe, Caring and Respectful Digital Communities (virtual)  
• May 21 – Establishing Family Practices for Safeguarding against Cyberbullying and Sextortion (virtual) 
• June 3 – Establishing Family Practices for Safeguarding against Cyberbullying and Sextortion (virtual) 

 
Recommended for Parents/Caregivers/Grandparents and youth aged 10 and up as a way to facilitate the 
conversation of safe and caring use of technology at home and in the community. (60-minute session) 

 

These sessions cover all things digital, from how to be a good digital citizen, the criminal consequences of 
cyberbullying, and how to report and receive support in cases of sexting/sextortion. 

 

Some of the most prominent concerns currently surrounding use of social media platforms, smartphones, and 
artificial intelligence will be discussed. 

 

Families will learn: 

• Digital media habits, oversharing, and digital addiction 

• The permanence of online posts/activity 

• The significance of your digital tattoo in how others perceive you (e.g., sports teams, college 
admissions, and potential employers) 

• The importance of caring for peers both online and offline 

• Geo-locational settings and the dangers of social media and cell phone misuse 

• The social and legal consequences of cyberbullying behaviour as well as possession and distribution of 
intimate images (sexting and sextortion) 

 

https://www.eventbrite.ca/e/family-session-may-7-2025-remote-via-zoom-tickets-995632171627?aff=oddtdtcreator
https://www.eventbrite.ca/e/family-session-may-7-2025-remote-via-zoom-tickets-995632171627?aff=oddtdtcreator
https://www.eventbrite.ca/e/family-session-may-21-2025-remote-via-zoom-tickets-1307410121869?aff=oddtdtcreator
https://www.eventbrite.ca/e/family-session-may-21-2025-remote-via-zoom-tickets-1307410121869?aff=oddtdtcreator
https://www.eventbrite.ca/e/family-session-june-3-2025-remote-via-zoom-tickets-1307411415739?aff=oddtdtcreator
https://www.eventbrite.ca/e/family-session-june-3-2025-remote-via-zoom-tickets-1307411415739?aff=oddtdtcreator


 

• An anonymous student reporting tool that can help you and your friends stay safe both online and 
offline 

 

CREATING A SUBSTANCE USE PREVENTION PLAN WEBINAR FOR PARENTS 

The Ministry of Education and Child Care with Dr. Hayley Watson, adolescent clinical psychologist from Open 
Parachute, is hosting three, free virtual sessions for parents, guardians and caregivers on creating a 
personalized step-by-step plan for implementing substance use prevention skills in their home.   

Participants are required to register in advance for one of the sessions on April 29, May 7 or May 8 from 6:00-
7:30 pm PDT.  

 

ALLERGIES AND MEDICATIONS 
We would like to remind our families that the school office does not carry medications such as Benadryl and 
Epi Pens unless provided by a parent/caregiver (see attached letter). If your student has a medical condition 
that requires the use of these medications, please call or visit the the office. Medical Alert Letter 

 

COMMUNITY EVENTS 

There is lots going on in the community. For information on various events, head on over to the Community 
page on our district website. We do post what we feel is relevant to our high schoolers, but there is so much 
more!  

https://www.sd69.bc.ca/Community69/Pages/default.aspx#/= 

 

 

 

 

 

https://blog.gov.bc.ca/ecc-dm-bulletin/article/creating-a-substance-use-prevention-plan-webinar-for-parents/
https://www.openparachute.ca/
https://www.openparachute.ca/
https://www.eventbrite.com/e/creating-a-substance-use-prevention-plan-tickets-1312371922749?aff=oddtdtcreator
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1X_-KIcewlGgjr4AdsG3VoGUYwrBRdvhs/view?usp=sharing
https://www.sd69.bc.ca/Community69/Pages/default.aspx#/=
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